
THE OCTOBER MEETING OF THE SOCIETY. 153 

THE OCTOBER MEETING OF THE AMERICAN 
MATHEMATICAL SOCIETY, 

THE one hundred and thirtieth regular meeting of the Society 
was held in New York City on Saturday, October 27, 1906, 
the following thirty-three members being in attendance : 

Professor G. A. Bliss, Professor E. W. Brown, Dr. W. H. 
Bussey, Professor F. N. Cole, Miss E. B. Cowley, Dr. W. S. 
Dennett, Professor T. S. Fiske, Miss Ida Griffiths, Mr. S. A. 
Joffe, Professor Edward Kasner, Professor E. O. Lovett, Pro­
fessor T. E. McKinney, Professor James Maclay, Professor 
Max Mason, Professor Richard Morris, Professor W. F. Os­
good, Professor James Pierpont, Mr. H. W. Reddick, Pro­
fessor L. W. Reid, Dr. R. G. D. Richardson, Miss S. F. Rich­
ardson, Miss I. M. Schottenfels, Professor Charlotte A. Scott, 
Mr. L. P. Siceloff, Professor D. E. Smith, Professor P. F. 
Smith, Professor J. H. Tanner, Professor Oswald Veblen, Mr. 
H. E. Webb, Professor H. S. White, Miss E. C. Williams, 
Professor J. E. Wright, Professor J. W. Young. 

President W. F. Osgood presided at the morning session, 
Ex-President T. S. Fiske at the. afternoon session. The Council 
announced the election of the following persons to membership 
in the Society : Professor A. F. Carpenter, Hastings College ; 
Dr. H. M. Dadourian, Yale University ; Mr. T. E. Gravatt, 
Pennsylvania State College ; Rev. A. S. Hawkesworth, Alle^ 
gheny, Pa. ; Mr. H. R. Higley, Pennsylvania State College ; 
Dr. Mario Kiseljak, Fiume, Hungary ; Dr. Emanuel Lasker, 
New York, N. Y. ; Professor Ernest Lebon, Lycée Charle­
magne, Paris ; Dr. R. L. Moore, Princeton University ; Mr. 
W. P. Russell, Pomona College ; Professor J. H. Scarborough, 
State Normal School, Warrensburg, Mo. ; Mr. L. P. Siceloff, 
Columbia University ; Professor Cyparissos Stephanos, Univer­
sity of Athens. One application for membership in the Society 
was received. 

A list of nominations of officers and other members of the 
Council was adopted and ordered placed on the official ballot 
for the annual election at the December meeting. A committee 
was appointed to audit the Treasurer's accounts for the current 
year. 


